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DATE:  August 1, 2017 
 
TO:  Directors of Health 
  Chief Sanitarians 
  Code Advisory Committee  
 
FROM:  Robert W. Scully 
  Supervising Sanitary Engineer 
  Environmental Engineering Program 
 
RE:  Water Treatment Wastewater 
 

The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) and the Department of Public Health 
(DPH) have entered into a delegation agreement (attached) that transfers from DEEP to DPH the 
authority to approve and permit discharges of water treatment wastewater (WTW) on properties where 
sewage disposal is regulated by DPH and local Directors of Health.  The agreement covers WTW 
discharges on properties governed by Sections 19-13-B103a through 19-13-B103f of the Regulations of 
CT State Agencies.  The delegation covers properties utilizing a subsurface sewage disposal system(s) 
(SSDS) with a capacity of 7,500 gallons or less per day.  The delegation is effective on January 1, 2018, 
and it allows DPH to re-delegate authority to the local Director of Health or Registered Sanitarian.   
 

DPH will incorporate WTW disposal requirements into the next revision of the Technical Standards for 
Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems (Technical Standards) that will be published on January 1, 2018.  
Beginning on that date WTW disposal shall be done in accordance with the Technical Standards and 
WTW regulations that DPH is promulgating.  Allowable WTW discharges include on-site disposal via a 
WTW dispersal system, or temporary storage in a holding tank system.  DPH may also authorize WTW to 
be discharged into a SSDS; however such authorization shall only be allowed if a finding is made that the 
volume and nature of the WTW is unlikely to cause malfunction or failure of the SSDS.   
 

Proposed revisions to the Technical Standards are being vetted with our Code Advisory Committee 
(CAC).  Additional information on Technical Standards revisions and CAC meetings is available on the 
DPH website.  DPH has reached out to the water treatment industry so that they may participate in 
discussions with this Department and the CAC on WTW discharge considerations.       
 

cc: Suzanne Blancaflor, M.S., M.P.H., Chief, Environmental Health Section 
 
P/RWS/Circular Letter WTW 








